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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:              5

DATE: 

May 20, 2004
BRIEFING 
                        2004-B0109
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: Briefing on RAIN - Regional Area Information Network (for police)
SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts.  The sheriff provides contract police services for cities and other governmental entities that allow the contracting agency to specify levels of service.  In addition, the sheriff is involved with the King County Police Chief’s Association, which meets to coordinate law enforcement efforts in the county and work towards to the goal of improving public safety within the county.
The county’s police chiefs, as early as the Regional Finance and Governance process, identified the goal of sharing information as one of law enforcement’s highest regional priorities.  The county has within it, 39 different police departments and is also home to federal and state law enforcement agencies.  Information on individuals and incidents are not easily shared across jurisdictional boundaries.  The difficulty in sharing information had been both technical and structural.  Nevertheless, the county’s police chiefs have been investigating how both the technical and structural obstacles to regional information sharing could be overcome.  
The Regional Area Information Network (RAIN) is the first concerted effort among county police agencies to share information.  The network takes advantage of new technology and creates the environment for managing structural differences to allow for local police information to be shared over the region.  The technology takes advantage of advances in web-based software to allow access to data—while allowing each participating agency to maintain full responsibility for its own databases.  The structural changes entail identifying appropriate security and formats for sharing data.  The chief’s association has been able to engage several private partners in the development of the new system. Initially, the King County Sheriff (and the contract cities) and the Tukwila and Bellevue Police Departments have started the network, and several agencies plan to join in the near future.
ATTENDEES:

1. Denise Turner, Chief, King County Sheriff’s Office Technical Services Division

2. Pat Lee, Chief, King County Sheriff’s Office Criminal Investigation Division

3. Keith Haines, Chief of Police, Tukwila Police Department & Chair of the RAIN Governance Board
4. Scott, Somers, Chief of Police, SeaTac Police Services & Chair, King County Police Chiefs Association

ATTACHMENTS: 
1. Regional Automated Information Network Power Point
2. RAIN Brochure
